Board Meeting – Sept. 20, 2015

Steve Menefee, (Ferndale Bands) called the meeting to order at 2:01 p.m.  Those in attendance were:  Jarid Norman, Junior Events Coordinator,  Trisha Norman, Past President, Kirstin Doud, Senior Events Coordinator, Steve Menefee, Current President, Jacob Scherr, President-Elect, and Linda Short, Secretary.  Char Sutton, Elementary Events Coordinator was unable to attend.

Nancy Sheng, (Lummi Music) will be the new communications chairman.  Send your emails to:  nancy.sheng@lummi-k12.org 

and she will send it out to the correct people.

At the Junior Solo/Ensemble Contest, each adjudicator will hold two clinics during the day to work with students they will be adjudicating.  There will be one 20 minute clinic in the morning and one 20 minute clinic in the afternoon.  Teachers are encouraged to have their students attend to learn one or more of the main concepts students need more help on for this event.
Digital Recorders

Jacob Scherr, Mt. Vernon Bands, reported on the digital recorders we should buy for all of the Large Group and Jazz Festivals.  Jacob will buy one to try it out and then we will make the decision to purchase them.  We will also need SD cards.  We talked about getting 12 recorders so someone could trade recorders with each adjudicator after a couple of recordings and then download them to a drop box with a link to be sent to each school.  We can purchase them from Amazon for approximately $60.00 each.  Jacob chose recorders based on ease of use.

Jared reported about Banners for Junior Large Group.  Everyone agreed this would be valuable.  The Banners will be ordered by Ian Simensen and will be Black and White for all schools to keep the price down.
Steve asked if we wanted to have a breakfast for SJMEA at the State Conference.  We all agreed that we did not want to do this to allow us to spend more time connecting with others from other regions.
Mitch DeGrace then led us through the forms for Tax Exempt status reinstatement.

The board unanimously approved the 2848 Power of Attorney, the 1024 application, and the $850.00 expenditure for the user fee.
Steve ended the meeting at 3:11.
Respectfully Submitted,

Linda Short 

SJMEA secretary

